Redlands Mesa Grange #487
· Minutes for March 15, 2023 @ 6:30
Present: Andy Pilkington, President, Barry Willits, Vice President, Jeri MacTaggart Secretary,  Beverlee Michelson, C J Simmers, and Janet Quinn. The meeting was called to order at 6:37 pm.
Minutes from the February 15th, 2023, meeting were read. Beverlee corrected spelling of her name then Janet moved and Beverlee seconded the minutes be approved. It passed unanimously.
Jeri presented the treasurer’s report as Tammy was unable to attend the meeting. Andy moved the treasurer’s report be accepted and Janet seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.
Old Business: 
Membership:
Jeri reported on the membership drive. According to State Grange rules, members must be contacted 3 times before they are dropped as members. The emails sent out periodically to all members were deemed contact and no further individual contact was deemed necessary. However, some members who have indicated they intend to join but haven’t will be contacted individually as it was thought they just needed an additional personal reminder.
Bylaws:
The majority of the bylaws committee were not present to answer questions so the discussion and acceptance of bylaws was postponed until next month.
Pie Night:
Pie night was deemed a success on presentation and content. We discussed continuing pie night in conjunction with the Music Circle on an ongoing basis. We will not just have pie, but bring in other desserts. A theme each month was discussed and will be discussed in further meetings. We will continue to offer desserts for sale at the monthly Music Circles.


Acoustics:
Quilt Hanging:  Barry brought information about hanging quilts from the ceiling in order to not mar the woodwork on the back wall. C J suggested hanging quilts from the two beams going across. We will bring quilts to see if that will work.

New Business:
The Soup dinner was moved until later in the year, possibly November.

The yard sale and lunch will be held April 22nd. Melissa and Beverlee will meet with other community members who have expressed an interest in the yard sale. They will communicate further news via email. They will present finalized plans at the April meeting which will be 4 days before the yard sale.
The Book Nook was discussed and Barry suggested acquiring a cabinet from advertised moving sales where we could get cabinets free or nominal cost.  We will continue to discuss the Book Nook.
We discussed the sign options and asked that Paul continue talks with sign people in Delta about refurbishing or making a new sign along the same lines as the current sign.
Grange cleanup:
Barry presented information from the North Fork Miners FFA club. They expressed willingness to work on clean up and landscaping at the Grange as a community service project. Barry said there are some skilled people including welders in the club. Janet suggested using their skills and not just have them for general labor. She suggested one project could be constructing a rack for the folding chairs. Possible dates and times for the clean up are suggested to be during the week rather than on a weekend due to the busy schedules of FFA members. The first week and the last week are suggested with a 4-6 hour session involving 8-10 FFA members.  Barry will talk again with their sponsor and continue to plan the projects.

Storage Room Cleanup:
There has been considerable clean up in the storage room with more planned. Janet and Andy moved the large wire storage shelves into the kitchen which freed up a lot of space. The freezer had previously been moved into the kitchen and discussion was held to have an electrician evaluate our needs before we hire someone to update our electric wiring. 
We also discussed moving the chairs out of the main room either into the storage room (on a movable  rack) or into the entry where the currently unusable chairs are stored.

As no further business was on the agenda, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 
